Tom Laing

35035 Lowbush St, Homer, AK
tac.laing@gmail.com
March, 30, 2010

Re:  Support for SB 70 and HB 282

Dear Legislator, 

I wrote recently asking for your support of SB70 or HB 282, which would expand the scope of practice of Naturopathic Doctors (ND’s) in Alaska.  Since my letter, the US Congress has passed the health care reform package, which is projected to increase the demand for primary care doctors even more dramatically than before the passage of this bill.  Once the bill is implemented, there will be about 32 million additional Americans who will be covered by health insurance, and will need the services of primary care docs.  
This increased need for primary care doctors is also coinciding with the trend of fewer medical students than ever going into the field of primary care.  There is little incentive for a medical student to intentionally go into a field where work demands are higher and pay is lower than in the specialty fields of medicine.  Naturopaths are first and foremost primary care doctors and can be critical in meeting this shortage.  
I see this as a way that Alaska can be proactive in anticipating and dealing with this impending scarcity…another critical reason for you to support SB 70 and HB 282.  

Sincerely, 

Tom Laing
Homer, AK
